

Minutes of meeting: Meeting with the Student Council			
Date:	20.09.22		
Item	Action agreed	Who to action?	By what date?
<b>Attendance</b>	9s2 Jackie Inman / 9S1 Shelby Hughes / 10S1 Keeleigh Crossman x 10S2 <del>Frankie Wareham and Ned Carty</del> Alfred Smalley / 10S3 Crystal Ware Smith x 10M1 Freddie Corp x 10M2 Rudy Bull x 10M3 Jay Backhurst / 10J1 Mia Hurley x 10J2 James Witcombe x 10J3 Lucy Newman / 10N1 Noah Hardy / 10N2 Jack Eyres / 10N3 Oliver Griffin /  11S1 Coby Franklin Turner x 11S2 Danielle Wheeler / 11M1 Treya Creffield / 11M2 Alek Hark / 11M3 Piper Watkins / 11J1 Moss Keep x 11J2 Ivan Yeo x 11J3 Molly Badcock / 11N1 Tilda Conway x 11N2 Jake Birch x 11N3 Maddie Patch /	KWI to chase up absence	23.09.22

	<p>President – Tee Spiers - APOLOGIES</p> <p>Vice President – Saffie Gaunt /</p>		
<b>Thank yous</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- No thank yous./</li> </ul>	N/A	N/A
<b>Previous Minutes</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Implement a one way system in the Canteen (one exit, one entrance) – 3 week review due.</li> <li>- Label the food with allergens – done</li> <li>- Menu on display before we reach the fridges (especially sandwiches) – can we use the two blank noticeboards? – done – but would be useful to be repeated throughout the line.</li> <li>- Keep the tables in the same formation – they often change everyday and this upsets social groups – unsure if this has happened – KWI to check with Becks.</li> <li>- Wearing PE Kit on PE Kit Days – would improve engagement and give more time in lessons – not for now but will be reviewed in a term.</li> <li>- PE – more teaching in Core PE – students are often left to ‘play’ rather than being taught skills, students would like the opportunity to practice the Sports they play outside of College (i.e. Archery, Lacrosse, axe throwing (!) – wider variety) – they would like to use the Leisure Centre more and for swimming to be an option in Core PE – some bullying and poor attitudes reported from GCSE PE students to non-GCSE PE students in Core PE e.g. when picking Teams, students openly saying they don’t want non-PE students on their Teams, one report of homophobic language used during this session (KWI has dealt with this) – some of the Triple Scientists feel that they are stereotyped and assumption is made that they don’t like Sport (they do, just not the Sports on offer) – if more Sports were offered they could show their strengths. Review: there are now mixed gender classes and they appreciate this. Attitudes towards PE isn’t consistent – some students are on phones and not doing PE and this seems not to be challenged (this was two people in Lucy Newman’s lessons). Far more people involved. The</li> </ul>	KWI	30.09.22

	<p>majority would still like to come to College in PE kit. There are options for different Sports in Core PE – this is popular. They like the sets – seems to be those who are confident and those who aren't – this has helped with the bullying. Triple Science Year 11 said that her group are not set – she would like more challenge but feels that because the majority don't this is not an option.</p> <p>Revision: reflection on the mocks. There was more revision available. We voted on how students felt about the quality of revision – the options were a) Good. b) Okay. c) Not satisfied. 8/10 said Okay and 2/10 were not satisfied. One student raised the point that the revision strategies suggested by teachers were the ones that are not scientifically proven to work/be the most efficient – Mrs Windsor explained that teachers are receiving training on Retrieval Practice from a leading figure in this field on the September INSET day. Fed back to students – only one student could explain what retrieval practice is (Mr Roshan). One other student could explain how he had used retrieval practice in Maths. The others were unaware.</p> <p>KWI to feedback to SLT, Student Council Reps to meet with ERE and answer all questions.</p>		
<b>Open Evening</b>	All reps to attend – Thursday 29 <sup>th</sup> September 6-8pm and act as guides. Letter being sent out this week. Rehearsal during P3 on Thursday 29 <sup>th</sup> .	All reps	30.09.22
<b>Elections</b>	To take place this half term – all reps to consider standing again. KWI doing assemblies the week beginning 03.09.22	All reps	By half term
<b>Results of student voice</b>	Problem with student voice survey – technical issues with new version of Microsoft Forms. KWI to resolve this week and send out the survey again.	KWI	26.09.22

<p><b>What's working well</b></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Canteen: students have commented about the variety of food. Healthy options have gone down well. The prices have also improved. Fresher food and they serve this in front of. More sustainable (no tin foil for example) – more fruit.</li> <li>• Toilets: more privacy and less messy. Aesthetic. Less students hanging.</li> <li>• Site: attracting lots of nature.</li> </ul> <p>Year 11 reps in attendance to feedback to ERE on 28.09.22 for further discussion and planning. Notes to be taken by one of the reps and given back to KWI.</p>	<p>Year 11 reps</p>	<p>28.09.22</p>
<p><b>Even better if</b></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Canteen:</b> Queues are still long (10-15 mins). App still not started. When is the tuk tuk coming. Talk of a reusable cup for hot drinks – hot drinks not available in lower school.</li> <li>• <b>Toilets:</b> mirrors in the cubicle or more mirrors. No hooks on the doors. Hand sanitiser. Still some students hanging around. No hand dryers or towels.</li> <li>• <b>Revision sessions for Maths</b> – these are really good – like the option.</li> <li>• <b>Enrichment:</b> Can we pin it to the home page – KWI to advertise to students where this can be found.</li> <li>• <b>Fire door in the canteen</b> – this is blocked by the queue. Frog lessons: some students need assistance.</li> <li>• <b>Recycling bins:</b> any update.</li> <li>• <b>Energy Consumption:</b> Oliver Griffin would like to meet with Mrs Reynolds to present his audit.</li> <li>• <b>Rubbish:</b> a lot has been dropped on the fields – can we have some more bins (recycling if possible).</li> <li>• <b>Seating outdoor:</b> difficult to find if you're not quick.</li> <li>• <b>Indoor seating:</b> a lot needed. Especially when raining.</li> <li>• <b>Year 9s standing on pavement by leisure centre:</b> meaning students have to go into road.</li> <li>• <b>More staff in the Quad outside the Canteen:</b> rubbish and silliness is an issue.</li> <li>• <b>Zebra Crossing:</b> positioning causing build up of traffic.</li> <li>• <b>Lockers:</b> all students would like this.</li> </ul>	<p>Year 11 reps</p>	<p>28.09.22</p>

	ear 11 reps in attendance to feedback to ERE on 28.09.22 for further discussion and planning. Notes to be taken by one of the reps and given back to KWI.		
<b>Student Motto</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Respectful, Responsible, Ready and one other word linked to community</li> <li>- The students have chosen: Represent</li> </ul> <p>KWI to feedback to Governors during the next FGB meeting.</p>	KWI	05.10.22
<b>Any other business</b>	None	N/A	N/A